
 

MINUTES 
Calcasieu Parish Local Planning Committee 

           
  Mason G. Lindsay, Chairman 

          Gerald Pullin, Vice - Chairman 

          Richard J. Gremillion, Secretary/Treasurer 

          1201 Ryan St., Lake Charles, LA   70601 

         Phone: 337.436.8809 Fax: 337.436.4222 

          E-mail: mlindsay@safetycouncilswla.org 

 

  

Scripted Minutes  
January 20, 2015 – 10:00AM – 901 Lakeshore Dr. Suite 200 

Members in Attendance  

          

Atherton, Charlie - LEPC P Lindsay, Mason - Chairman P Powell, Megan – OEP Secretary P 

Daughdril, Rob - At Large Member P Little, Jim – At Large Member  X Kapperman, Robyn - USCG P 

Dupre, Danny - SFD X Martin, Robin - 911 P Hardman, Charlie - Media 
 

Blevins, Stacie - CPSB X Merchant, Jerry– Volunteer Fire Dept P Ieyoub, John - EMS P 

Gremillion, Dick– Treasurer X Picou, Jacques - WLFD  X Jacobson, Andy - Visual Media 
 

Lebrun, Susan – DDH /OPH X Miller, Sandi - VFD P Vacant- At Large Member  

Murray, Keith - LCFD X Pullin, Gerald – Vice Chairman X National Guard – (vacant) 
 

Johnson, Ron - CPSO X Carroll, Kirk - LCPD X SIEC (vacant) 
 

Jouett, Angela - CERT X Vezina, Joe - Organized Labor P Vacant - CFD 
 

Kingham, Bobby - DEQ P Wilburn, Mark - Axiall P 

 
 

LaFleur, Sean - LSP  Tower, Ron – Phillips 66    

P = Present X = Absent 

 

Called in Absent: 
Gerald Pullin – Called In 

  

Called to order: Mason Lindsay   
Sign in Sheet:  All members sign in on the sign-in sheet 

Pledge:  Mark Wilburn  

Make Motion to accept the minutes: Robin Martin  
2nd

 Motion to accept the minutes: Ron Tower 

 

 

I. Old Business:  
 Treasury Report:  $86,372.63 

 

II. New Business:  
 Treasury Report:  $87,013.59 

 Motion made to Cancel the LEPC meeting on February 17, 2015 because of the Mardi Gras 

holiday by Robin Martin 

 Second by Greg Satterfield  



 Greg Satterfield, the November LEPC meeting was a great turn out at the Lyondell/Basell facility. It was great to 

have the meeting and let everyone know what they have to offer at their facility 

 CAER Committee, they are in the process of updating the notification forms and also are talking about pulling 

the CAER off the City’s system and moving it to another site 

 And also working on a Hazmat book for good information if emergency responders have to go out to a facility  

 John Ieyoub, the City and the Railroad have been meeting and in March the traffic for trains will increase inside 

the City, and they are working on how to mitigate a plan  

 The City has hired a consultant to see where more crossing stuff and horn blowing will be, mostly on Sallier St. 

 The railroad will be bringing a total of 150 cars and the city is working on only 45 cars through the city at a 

time 

 911 could coordinate with the train to know if and what intersections would be blocked at the time 

 Next meeting John will have an update from the Mayor 

 Incidents: 
 On January 19, 2015, was an incident of a possible bomb threat called in on top of the 2-10 bridge, both 

sides of the bridge were shutdown and the suspect for arrested. There was no bomb found and later the 

afternoon both sides of the bridge were open.  Also the waterways were also shutdown during the incident 

 Ian Johnson, USCG, - received a text message of a bomb threat at a facility in Houston, TX, vinyl 

chloride  

 Ron Tower, the green dye in the water was from P66 doing a tank dye, P66 did make all the possible 

notifications  

 Odor at the PPG Dr. exit was not P66 but they did help with finding the source of where the odor was 

coming from 

 Rob, it’s getting harder to pen point where the odors coming from, and with all the pipelines in the area it 

could be anything 

 Ron Tower, With the clearing of the land going on and digging up of the old swamp lands and the odors 

coming from there 

 Ron Tower, on September 26 the railroad called 911 for a Sulfur dioxide odor that they were trapped and 

were upset cause they could not move, if they would have moved the train from where they were it would 

have been unsafe  
 Ron Tower, On November 23, 2014 P66 had a fire at their facility, it was a gasoline fire 
 Response teams were called out, it was a very congested area and it could have really got out of control, 

it was put out about 7:30pm, they didn’t have to call for an Shelter in Place. 
 They were fined a fee for being 13 minutes late on notifying State police and 6 minutes being late 

notifying the NRC 
 Mason motioned that we accept this discussion as a review of the Phillips 66 fire on November 23, 2014,  
 Motion carried by Jerry Merchant 
 Second by Robin Martin 

 Drills:  
 None at this time 

 Tier II: 
 Megan, Have received two 2014 Tier II reports and sent the payment letter out last week. 

 Have been getting calls on a few questions on where to send them and the fees. 

 Training:  
 CAMEO  

 July 13 – 15, 2015 

 901 Lakeshore Dr. Suite 200 

 If you would like to register go to the GOHSEP website and register and when you receive 

confirmation email from the State that you are register, forward the email to Megan Powell 

mpowell@cppj.net 

 Sandi Miller, mention about the upcoming Spring Mini School, but wasn’t sure of the dates and will get 

back with Mason  

 

III. Committees:  

mailto:mpowell@cppj.net


1. Right to Know: Charlie Atherton: N/A 

2. Public Education and Information Committee: N/A 

3. Hazardous Material Facilities Liaison: N/A 

4. Emergency Response and Resource Committee: N/A 

5. Hazmat Committee – Keith Murray – N/A 

6. CERT Team – Angela Jouett – N/A 

7. Membership: Joe Vezina – N/A 

8. SAR – Rob Daughdril – N/A 

 

THE NEXT LEPC MEETING WILL BE March 17, 2015 TUESDAY @ 10AM, 

901 Lakeshore Dr. Suite 200, Lake Charles, LA 70602 

 

Adjourned: 11:00AM 


